

Minister for Transport and Main Roads

Our ref: MC108836

2 1 OCT 2019

Mr Donald Campbell Co-convenor Brisbane CBD Bicycle User Group GPO Box 2104 BRISBANE QLD 4001

Donald

Dear Mr Campbell

GPO Box 2644 Brisbane Queensland 4001 Australia Telephone +61 7 3719 7300 Email transportandmainroads@ministerial.qld.go Website www.tmr.qld.gov.au

1 William Street Brisbane 4000

Thank you for your letter of 25 August 2019 about the proposal by Brisbane City Council (BCC) to provide a link between the Kedron Brook Bikeway (KBB) and the Department of Transport and Main Roads (TMR) delivered North Brisbane Bikeway.

The Palaszczuk Government has committed \$175,000 towards BCC's development of the design of a cycleway between Bridge Street, Wooloowin, and KBB at Bradshaw Park, Lutwyche, through TMR's Cycle Network Local Government Grants Program (CNLGG).

BCC has provided the concept designs for the facility to TMR for review to ensure technical design standards of the CNLGG program are met and so that impacts on the operations of Lutwyche Road bus station may be considered. These reviews are currently underway, and the findings will be provided back to BCC when complete.

I note the concerns you have raised about the development of adjacent properties. I have asked TMR to investigate this matter by contacting BCC as the agency responsible for the bikeway project. Mr Adam Rogers, Director (Active Transport), TMR, will write to you again once further information is available. Mr Rogers can be contacted on 3066 7540 or by email at adam.z.rogers@tmr.qld.gov.au.

I trust this information is of assistance.

Yours sincerely

MARK BAILEY MP

Minister for Transport and Main Roads